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High Holy Day Worship Schedule 

Jackson’s to Host  

Rosh Hashanah Dinner 

 
Celebrate Rosh Hashanah and 

begin your New Year at Jack-

son’s on Wednesday, Septem-

ber 4, beginning at 5:00 p.m. 

For the past four years, Jack-

son’s has offered a traditional 

Rosh Hashanah meal celebrat-

ing the first night of this New 

Year celebration. 

 

In addition to our regular din-

ner menu, Chef Irv Miller has 

prepared an additional Rosh 

Hashanah feature for the eve-

ning: challah, red and golden 

delicious apples along with or-

ange blossom honey, to start; 

then a first course of zucchini 

and potato latkes with fig-pear 

preserves and sour cream and 

finishing with the entrée — 

braised beef brisket with            

haroset-tomato glaze, golden 

raisin kugel and baby green 

beans amandine. The Rosh 

Hashanah dinner is $29 per 

person. 

 

Since the 4th is a Wednesday, 

we will also be celebrating 

Wine Down Wednesday with 

all bottles of wine on our 

award-winning wine list offered 

at half-off. For reservations, 

please call (850) 469-9898. 

Slichot Service & Program 

Saturday, August 31 

Movie and program 7:00 pm 

Service  9:00 pm 

 

Rosh Hashanah 

Wednesday, September 4 

Service  8:00 p.m. 

Thursday September 5 

Service 10:00 a.m. 

Luncheon sponsored by Dr. Steve and Renee Eilen 

1:00 p.m. 

Family Service and Tashlich  

at Pensacola Welcome Center, Wayside Park  2:00 pm 

  

Shabbat Shuvah  

Friday, September 6  

6:00 pm followed by dinner 

  

Kever Avoth  

Sunday, September 8 

Service at Temple Beth El Cemetery 1:00 p.m. 

  

Yom Kippur 

Friday, September 13 

Kol Nidre  8:00 p.m. 

Saturday, September 14 

Morning Service 10:00 a.m. 

Afternoon Discussion1:00 p.m 

Family Service  2:00 p.m. 

Afternoon Service 3:15 p.m. 

Yizkor  5:00 p.m. 

Ne’ilah/Concluding Service 6:00 p.m. 



 

Movie and Slichot  

Service 
August 31 at 7pm 

 

Join us as we mark the 

official beginning of the 

High Holy Day season 

with a special Slichot pro-

gram and service. This 

year’s program, will fea-

ture the film “The Thing 

About My Folks” starring 

Paul Reiser.  Through 

humor and crisis, this 

delightful film explores 

important themes of fam-

ily and relationships.  A 

discussion and brief re-

ception will accompany 

the screening. Following 

the program Slichot ser-

vices will be held in the 

sanctuary. Services will 

begin at approximately 

9pm. 
 

High Holy Day Group 

Honors 

 

Rosh Hashanah and Yom 

Kippur are amongst the 

most important days in 

the Jewish year and a spe-

cial opportunity to come 

together as a commu-

nity.  In so doing, we are 

also presented the 

chance to honor Temple 

leaders and volunteers. 

Many honors are given to 

individuals or families, but 

amongst the most special 

honors are those given to 

groups. 

 

This year we have a num-

ber of group honors.  If 

you fall into one of the 

categories being honored, 

please come up with the 

group.  Your participation 

adds meaning and holi-

ness to our worship. 

 

On Rosh Hashanah the 

three aliyot -- blessings 

before and after Torah 

will serve as opportuni-

ties to honor:  

1) Sisterhood Officers,  

2) Active Duty Military, 

3) anyone wishing to say 

Birkat Gomel, a spe-

cial blessing of 

thanksgiving for those 

who have come 

through a difficult or 

dangerous time in the 

past year. Tradition-

From the Rabbi 

Please see a 

photo 

montage on 

page 6 

from our visit 

to Henry S. 

Jacobs Camp 
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Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

ally this includes travel-

ling abroad and child-

birth, as well as surgery 

or a serious illness. 

 

During Kol Nidre, past 

presidents of the congrega-

tion will be honored with 

the opening of the ark and 

the holding of the Torah 

scrolls. 

 

On Yom Kippur morning, 

the three aliyot -- blessings 

before and after Torah will 

honor:  

1) Temple Beth El mem-

bers of 50 years or 

more  

2) members who have 

joined Temple Beth El 

in the past two years, 

3) the Temple Beth El 

education committee 

and teachers in the 

School for Jewish Liv-

ing.   

These three aliyot serve as 

a way of acknowledging the 

strong and rich foundation 

on which this congregation 

is built, its embrace of new 

energy and ideas, and its 

commitment to a bright 

and proud future. 

 

If you have any questions 

about group or individual 

honors, please feel free to 

contact Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

at 850-438-3321 or 

rabbi@templebethelofpens

acola.org. 

Cantorial Soloist 

For High Holy Days 

 
Temple Beth El is excited to 

welcome Gabi Lapidus as our 

2013/5754 High Holy Day 

Cantorial Soloist.  Hailing 

from the Huntsville AL area, 

Gabi is currently a student at 

the University of Montevallo, 

where she is a vocal perform-

ance major.  Gabi is inter-

ested in pursuing a career in 

the cantorate and Temple 

Beth El is honored to play a 

role in her professional devel-

opment.  We look forward to 

welcoming Gabi into our 

community and having her 

lend her beautiful voice to 

our High Holy Day worship. 
Gabi Lapidus,  

Cantorial Soloist 
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I am looking forward to the 

arrival of the High Holy days 

and our worship service 

returning to our sanctu-

ary.  So on Erev Rosh Ha-

shanah, which falls on 

Wednesday September 4th, 

we will gather at sunset to 

worship in our beautiful and 

historic Temple. It will be 

the beginning of a new year 

and everyone should be 

excited about this opportu-

nity.  It is a new beginning 

for each of us and as a Tem-

ple family. 
 

Have you ever felt that you 

have a brief window of op-

portunity to take advantage 

of a situation?  We stand on 

the cusp of a new era for 

our Temple family. The 

School of Jewish Living has 

come home to the Temple 

and we are now assured of 

a religious school that re-

flects a Reform Jewish ex-

perience. It is a window of 

opportunity that we seized, 

and which, in the future will 

assure us of a continuity of 

Reform Judaism here in Pen-

sacola. 
 

I was fortunate enough to 

have arrived in Pensacola 

more than a decade ago 

during a time of new begin-

nings  We now have a 

young and brilliantly tal-

ented Rabbi who has cap-

tured not only our hearts 

but reflects our strongest 

desires to move closer to 

the mainstream of Reform 

Judaism. His wife as our 

director of the School of 

Jewish Living represents our 

first professional educator 

and the educational pro-

gram reflects that degree of 

skilled excellence.  We are 

growing in the number of 

young families and young 

members. There is a recog-

nition and emphasis on wel-

coming interfaith families to 

our congregation. There are 

more adult education and 

Torah study programs than 

in recent memory. The 

Rabbi has established out-

reach programs in his Torah 

On Tap and “Young, Jewish,  

Pensacola” programs. These 

have drawn many non-

affiliated young Jews into the 

Jewish community. Our 

Shabbat summer worship 

services continue to grow, 

due in part to the warmth 

of the service and the fel-

lowship of breaking bread 

together. All of this has oc-

curred in the past year. We 

have at each time when 

confronted with the oppor-

tunity seized the moment. 
 

We are again at a time of 

new beginnings. The Temple 

needs not only your finan-

cial support but equally im-

portant your service. Now 

From the President 
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Capt. Fred Levin 

USN, Ret. 

“We stand on 

the cusp of a new 

era for our 

Temple family.” 

 

Thank You 
 

A huge thank you to Janet and Chuck Kahn for the wonder-

ful Havdalah held at their lovely home on July 6th in honor 

of the end of my term...and the beginning of Fred’s. The eve-

ning was wonderful with a mixture of old and new members, 

their children and grandchildren...so many of my Temple 

Beth El family.  My thanks go out to each and every one of 

you for your support over the past two years.  I know that 

with Fred and Janet at the helm, Matt handling the finances 

and Pat as secretary, these next two years will be fruitful and 

our membership will continue to grow.  As I looked around 

on Saturday evening, I felt a deep satisfaction...a new Rabbi; a 

new educator; lots of new faces interspersed with those I 

hold near and dear.  Temple Beth El is, indeed, the 

“happening place.” And for the last time I get to write… 
 

See you in Temple! 

Alice 

is a time to consider what you 

want this Temple to be and 

how it should serve you. Vol-

unteer commitments are 

needed in a variety of commit-

tees and task forces that ad-

dress specific projects.  Our 

communal life as a congrega-

tion is dependent upon your 

efforts to influence the atmos-

phere and direction of our 

congregation. Do we get 

there, by commitment, sacri-

fice, time, effort, energy and 

money? After all no one said 

doing G-d’s work here in Pen-

sacola was going to be either 

easy or quick. Yet, I believe 

that if you consider for a mo-

ment what we have been 

given, you will also recognize 

as Jews how fortunate we 

have been to seize the oppor-

tunity to do G-d’s work. 
 

As we close on the beginning 

of the High Holy Days, know 

in your heart in all that you do 

for your Temple, that you are 

a messenger of G-d. 

 

B’Shalom, Fred 



Shalom, y’all!!  I hope you 

are enjoying your summer 

(can you say “rain, rain go 

away”?)!  So can you believe 

it’s almost time for the High 

Holidays and Break the 

Fast?  Yep, the Days of Awe 

come early this year, and it 

is already time to begin 

thinking about Yom Kippur 

and what you want to 

make.  Please be on the 

lookout for an email with a 

signup sheet attached, and 

let Linda Armacost know 

how you can help.  With the 

kitchen out of commission, 

we will probably be chang-

ing up how we do it and 

what we do, but we’ll all 

work together and pull this 

off. Here are your Save the 

Dates for the year 2013-

2014: 
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 

13, 2014, 6:30 P.M – YOM 

KIPPUR BREAK THE FAST 

 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 

18, 2013 – SISTERHOOD 

LUNCHEON 

 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 22, 

2013, 6:30 P.M. – SISTER-

HOOD PAID UP MEMBER-

SHIP DINNER 
 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 

20, 2013, 11:45 A.M. – SIS-

TERHOOD LUNCHEON 
 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 

18, 2013, 11:45 P.M. – SIS-

TERHOOD LUNCHEON 
 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 

15, 2014, 11:45 A.M. – SIS-

TERHOOD LUNCHEON 
 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 17, 

2014, 7:00 P.M. – SISTER-

HOOD SHABBAT (TBE) 
 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 18, 

2014, 9:30 A.M. – SISTER-

HOOD SHABBAT (B’NAI 

ISRAEL) 

 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 

19, 2014, 11:45 A.M. – SIS-

TERHOOD LUNCHEON 

Page 4  

Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

It is not too early to 

reserve your spot 

for bimah flowers 

and oneg 

sponsorships. Please 

contact Janet 

Schilling for flowers 

at 944-3349 or 

janetschilling54 

@gmail.com 

and 

Hynda Rome for 

onegs at 479-2701 

or hrome@cox.net 

 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 22, 

2014, 6:30 P.M. – BINGO 

NIGHT 
 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 19, 

2014, 11:45 A.M. – SISTER-

HOOD LUNCHEON 
 

MONDAY, APRIL 14, 2014, 

6:30, 2014 P.M. -- SEDER 
 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 23, 

2014, 11:45 A.M. – SISTER-

HOOD LUNCHEON 

 

SATURDAY, MAY 10, 2014, 

6:30 P.M. – THEATRE NIGHT 

 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 21, 

2014, 6:00 P.M. – END OF 

YEAR LUNCHEON AND 

INSTALLATION OF OFFI-

CER  (LOCATION TO BE 

ANNOUNCED) 

 

And look for your member-

ship letter so you can join up 

with us and have a great year!! 

 

See you in Temple! 

Renee and Marty 

Kitchen Kibbitz by Janet Schilling 

In a month’s time we will have 

the new directory that Pat 

Braunstien and her team 

worked so hard on.  I am sure 

you will agree, it is a beautiful 

and artistically arranged book-

let.  One of the benefits of 

getting your picture taken, at 

least the day Logan and I 

went, was a bag of chocolate 

bark on the registration table.  

Not being able to pass up 

chocolate in any form, I was 

grateful when Pat offered us a 

taste.  It was a delicious and 

somewhat spicy dark choco-

late confection.  When 

pressed for the recipe, Pat 

told us that it was made by 

her friend, Michelle Lapidus, 
the mother of our cantorial 

soloist for the High Holy Days!!!  

It is easy to make and was a big 

hit at our house.  I am so happy 

that she decided to share this 

recipe and I am passing it on to 

you.  It is simple and quick, just 

the right combination for a sum-

mer treat!  Enjoy. 

 

Mexican Dark Chocolate 

Bark 

Raisins or nuts may be added as 

well or used to replace the 

ground coffee if desired. 

12 ounces chocolate chips 

Callebaut or Scharffenberger or 

78% dark chocolate 

1/4 tsp. chipotle chili powder 

3/4 tsp. cinnamon 

2 Tbsp finely ground coffee  
Break the chocolate into pieces 

if not using chips & micro-

wave for 45 seconds on me-

dium high (level 8). Stir gently 

with a rubber spatula 

Return the bowl to the mi-

crowave for another 30 sec-

onds on medium. Remove and 

stir. Repeat until melted 

Combine the remaining ingre-

dients with the chocolate and 

spread on a piece of parch-

ment or waxed paper. Do not 

make the chocolate too thin. 

Chill the bark at room tem-

perature and cut or break 

into pieces. 

 

Servings: 24 

Yield: 2 cups 
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Educator’s Message: To Mississippi and Beyond 

 

Torah on Tap 
 

August 6 

At: World of Beer  

200 S. Palafox  

Topic: Arming Others and 

Fighting Ourselves:  When is 

Military Intervention  

Justified? 
 

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Study at 5:30 pm 

Earlier this summer my family and I shared an amazing Jewish experiences 

in the State of Mississippi.  Prior to coming to Pensacola, this is not some-

thing I could have ever imagined.   In mid June, we spent a week at URJ 

Henry S. Jacobs Camp in Utica followed by my participation in the multi-

day education conference of the Institute for Southern Jewish Life (ISJL) 

held in Jackson.  Both were inspiring, eye opening, and fun. 

 

Being at Jacobs Camp with 12 children (including 3 on staff) from our 

Temple was incredible.  Whether singing our hearts out, swimming in the 

pool, seeing them accomplish adventure obstacles, or just playing a game 

of tether ball, we participated with them in the magic that is Jewish sum-

mer camp.  We formally gathered as a group one evening, but we infor-

mally connected at every meal and beyond throughout the week.  Our 

bond with TBE youth was strengthened in new ways and we look forward 

to bringing even more camp spirit back to Temple.  And we can’t wait to 

go back next summer! 

 

Representing our congregation at the ISJL Conference was also a recharg-

ing experience.  There is nothing like being in a room with hundreds of 

colleagues, who share the same passion and drive for the Jewish education 

of their community.  Meeting educators and teachers from around the 

South, at larger, smaller, and similar size congregations was refreshing and 

inspiring.  I have a greater working relationship with the ISJL leadership, 

and I look forward to implementing some of the lessons shared. 

 

Religious School begins on Sunday, August 25. Full calendar and registra-

tion materials are online at www.templebethelofpensacola.org 

 

L’Shalom, 

Andrea Fleekop 

 

Photo Directory Update: The behind the scenes story 
 

We received the first  copy of the directory to proof on July 12. Our committee 

met to go over every page to ensure that all information is correct and that all 

photographs are included. We verified information with a number of congregants 

and then  made corrections and adjustments so that we could return the directory 

to Life Touch. They will print a second draft for us to proof. Once we approve 

those adjustments/corrections, Life Touch will take four working weeks to pro-

duce the final edition and return the finished directories to us. 
 

We expect to have the final edition of the directory in our hands by the end of 

August. Therefore, it should be available for distribution during the High Holy 

Days. Every family in our congregation will receive one free of charge. If anyone 

wants additional copies, the charge will be only $10 each (with a maximum of 2 

per household). The directory information will also be available through the TBE 

website via an encrypted access. 
 

Many thanks go to the members of the communications committee who have 

worked many hours to complete the project. Thanks especially go to Rich & Lynn 

Cacace and Pat Braunstien who dedicated the most time to its production. Please 

also thank Janet Schilling and Kathy Smith for all their help with proofing.  

  

We all look forward to receiving a beautiful new photographic directory in the 

near future. 
 

Pat Braunstien, Communications Committee Chair 

Chuppah Project Making  

Progress 

 

There is still time to join this dedi-

cated group of stitchers and create a 

beautiful square to be joined in the 

Temple’s chuppah.  We are anxious 

to have all squares completed so we 

can begin the process of sewing 

them together.  It will be a beautiful 

chuppah.  Contact Marty Lisner at 

474-4149 to participate. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=beer+background&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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In June Andrea and I had the opportunity to visit the Union for Reform Judaism’s Henry S. Jacob’s Camp in 

Utica, MS.  During our time at camp we had the opportunity to visit with campers and counselors from Temple 

Beth El, assist with programming and worship, and meet other Jewish professionals from across the South. 
 

Being part of the Henry S. Jacob’s camp community is a truly wonderful experience, filled with creative ideas, 

warm friendships, and excitement for Jewish life.  It is impossible to describe the magic of camp in words.  

Below are some pictures of the campers. 

 

Rabbi Joel 
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Snapshots from Camp Jacobs 
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August Birthdays 

2nd    Joshua Borelli 

         Laura Lazear 

3rd      Jennifer Zimmerman 

4th      Chuck Lisner 

 Bill Kuhhirte 

 John Fuqua 

5th      Dave Suhrbier 

6th      Andrew Rothfeder 

7th      Haley Gross 

9th      Pat Langnau 

         Noah Schwartz 

10th     Cookie Kichler 

11th      Charles Kraselsky 

 Georgia Robles 

13th     Rose Kuhhirte 

         Betty Retting Hauver 

         Scott Boyle 

         Dan Philips 

14th     Leah Ann Gummere 

15th     Robin Mertins 

16th     Natalie Soloway 

17th     Bob  Klein 

 

August Anniversaries 

1st       Sandra and Rod Moody 

7th      Janet and Charles Kahn 

8th      Yvonne and Steven Kass 

         Judith and Zvi Salpeter 

10th     Jan and David Suhrbier 

11th      Robin and Benjamin 

 Zimmern 

14th     Kricket and Rodney Rich 

21st     Greta and Nat Rickoff 

21st     Elaine and Rabbi William 

 Schwartz 

21st     Anita and Harry Kahn 

 Wanda and Jody Schlesinger 

24th     Sue and Joel Levine 

27th     Belle and Lewis Bear 

30th     Sharon and Bobby Marcus 

31st     Sally and Richard Schwartz 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

18th     Charlotte Merritt 

         Helene Bloodworth 

20th     William Mertins 

 Laura Pearce 

21st     Dottie Kahn Galloway 

 Bert Dannheisser 

 Yvonne Kass 

 John Ochs 

22nd    Bobby Kahn 

 Wanda Schlesinger 

 Dennis Flores 

25th     Lee Sear 

26th     Kiel Gross 

 Chris Shawyer 

27th     Kate Lamb 

28th     Dale Silver 

         Patricia Braunstien 

29th     Dante Kahn 

30th     Frank Silver 

 Alice Klein 

 Zoe Yaseck 

31st     Karen Dannheisser 

 Stacy Stricker 

31st     Capt. Fred Levin, Ret. 

 

 

 

 

 

Chai Discussion Group 
 

Tuesday, August 20 

11:30 AM 

Topic:  To Be Determined 

 

Always engaging and relevant 

to the events of the day. 

Come, bring a buddy, lunch 

and yourself to this very  

provocative discussion. 

 

 

Mark your calendar now!!!  Pensacola Jewish Federation has planned some 

wonderful events that you will not want to miss. 
 

November 9 - Havdalah and concert with Rick Recht.  Rick Recht is the top 

touring musician in Jewish music, playing over 150 concerts a year in the 

United States and abroad.  Recht is widely recognized for his appeal to youth 

and family audiences not only as an exceptional musician, singer/songwriter, 

and entertainer, but also as a role model for involvement in Jewish life.  He 

has become an icon for Jewish youth in the United States, elevating the me-

dium of Jewish music as a powerful and effective tool for developing Jewish 

pride and identity among the masses.  Recht is the national music spokesman 

for The PJ Library and the Executive Director of Songleader Boot Camp, a 

national leadership development immersion program held annually in                

St. Louis, MO.  
 

January 30 - Dr. Joel M. Hoffman focuses on translation, Hebrew, and the 

Bible, and is known for his "fresh insights and interpretations about religious 

life in the 21st century. A popular speaker, Dr. Hoffman presents to churches, 

synagogues, community groups, and university audiences across the world. He 

holds a Ph.D. in linguistics and has served on the faculties of Brandeis Univer-

sity and Hebrew Union College. 

 

Locations and times for these events will be announced at a later date. 

Federation Plans Events 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=flourish+lines&qs=HS&form=QBIR&pq=flourish+&sc=1-9&sp=1&sk=
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PJ Library, sponsored by the Pensacola 

Jewish Federation, will now be chaired by 

Nichole Friedland.  PJ (PJ for pajamas) is 

an international program designed to 

strengthen the identities of Jewish fami-

lies and their relationship to the Jewish 

community.  The PJ Library offers free 

high quality books and music each month 

to families across North America, Aus-

tralia, and Israel. 

 

PJ Library’s initiative is to build a stronger 

Jewish people one book at a time.  By 

providing these books without cost, PJ 

Library aims to help families explore and 

continue the timeless core values of Juda-

ism in a fun and imaginative way.  By 

reaching out to children in the Jewish 

community through books and music, PJ 

Library is helping to strengthen the bonds 

of Judaism throughout the world. 

 

The PJ Library seeks partnerships with 

philanthropic groups, Jewish Federations, 

Jewish Community Centers, and other 

Jewish nonprofit groups.  PJ Library pays 

60 percent of the cost by sending one 

package monthly to each child in partici-

pating families.  The partnering organiza-

tion (our Pensacola Jewish Federation) 

pays 40 percent.  The children and fami-

lies who receive PJ Library materials each 

month get the items for FREE!  The 

books and music are a fit from our won-

derful Pensacola Jewish Federation.  PJ 

Library and our Pensacola Jewish Federa-

tion goals are to bring a little magic, fun, 

and memories with these bedtime stories 

for children to enjoy for years and gen-

erations to come.   

 

For more information about PJ Library, 

visit PJLibrary.org (you can find our com-

munity there) or contact Nichole Fried-

land at 850-512-8348 (cell) or: 

nichole.friedland@yahoo.com. 

 PJ Library Has New Chairman                                                  
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Allan Tucker  

Nominated for  

Conference 
 

Allan Tucker, son of 

David Tucker, has been 

nominated as an Hon-

oree and Scholar to 

represent Florida in the 

Congress of Future 

Medical Leaders. The 

Congress of Future 

Medical Leaders, spon-

sored by the National 

Academy of Physicians 

and Medical Scientists, 

will be held in Washing-

ton, DC in February of 

2014. The conference 

seeks to equip and sup-

port the nation’s top 

achieving high school 

students in their pursuit 

of a career in the STEM 

subjects. The three-day 

conference will provide 

students with access to 

representatives of elite 

colleges, demonstra-

tions of future medical 

technology and even an 

opportunity to witness 

surgery.  
 

 

Donations 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund: 

Cookie Kichler in memory of Jack Kichler  
 

Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund: 

John and Marcia Dominey  in memory of 

Sally Loeb  

 

Trees for Israel: 

Bonnie Jacobson in memory of Nina Khoury  

PENSACOLA JEWISH FEDERATION 

 

Invites you to 

celebrate 

Rosh Hashanah 

with PJ Library 

 

32 Degrees, A Yogurt Place 

5046 Bayou Boulevard 

Sunday, August 18 

12:30 PM 

 

Let’s start off a Sweet New Year with 

some yummy frozen yogurt! 

There will be a Rosh Hashanah story  
and coloring pages too!! 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=rosh+hashanah&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=rosh+hashanah&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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To be read on August 2: 

Jul 29th   Freida Dannheisser 

 Blanche Lischkoff Barrett 

 Ruth D. Haisfield 

 Estelle Jorish 

30th      Versal Mayberry 

             Dorothy Yudkovitz 

Aug 1st   Arnold Seligman 

 Nan Gundersheimer 

 B.L. Gundersheimer 

 B.L. Gundersheimer, Jr. 

 Toni Light 

 Adrian Goldstein 

2nd      Lillian Cohn Kahn 
 

To be read on August 9: 

3rd      William Zimmern 

         Michael Morros 

4th      Rosalie Ranvik 

5th      Clarence M. Frenkel, Sr. 

 Joe Kraselsky 

 Borukh Katsnelson 

7th      Ruby Greenhut 

 Robert H. Kahn, Sr. 

 Hannah Klein 

9th      Ellen Irene Landau 

 Marx B. Loeb 

  
 

To be read on August 16: 

10th     Alex Rosenau 

 Betty Rubin 

 Anna Hoffman 

 Zelda Chernosky 

 Michael Morros 

    Sam Cohan 

 Thelma Morris 

  

To be read on August 16, con’t.: 

11th      Clarence C. Jacobson 

 Bernice Mohr 

13th     Hal Retting 

         Abner Starr 

         Anna m. Eadews 

14th     Helen Leventhal 

 Esther Lindy 

 Vivian Rubin 

15th     Rabbi Leonard Mervis 

         Barbara Lee Rank 
 

To be read on August 23: 

17th     George Wagenheim 

         Donald Danly 

18th     Louise B. Cohen 

 Paul Kling, Sr. 

 Toby Hertz, Sr. 

20th     Mirion L. Kahn 

         Bluma Kariker 

 Robert Gordon 

 Jeannette S. Bookman 

21st     Henry Moskowitz 

         Nathan Greenberg 

22nd    Louis Fox 

         Louis Karger 

 Herman Heinberg 
 

To be read on August 30: 

24th     Florence Shipnuck 

         Abe Levine 

         Evelyne Wolf Walborsky 

25th     Sadie G. Abrams 

26th     Frederick M. Woolenberg 

 Michael Lurie 

 William Frank 

 Eleanor “Ruth” Frenkel 

 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on August 30, con’t.: 

29th     Peggy Fox 

30th     Sam Isaacs 

 Silvia Rome 

 Pearl Zam 

 Charlene Yawitz 

         Eddie Yawitz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                

 

Deepest sympathy is    

expressed to the               

Willenzik, Haller and 

Friedman families on the 

passing of their beloved 
mother, grandmother  

and sister,  

Carla Willenzik.   

Zichronah  L'vracha,  

may her memory be for a 

blessing. 
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JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 

August 3, 5:30 PM 

Poker Tournament 

 

August 6, 5:00 PM 

Torah on Tap 

 

August 18, 12:30 PM 

PJ Library see pg. 8 

 

August 25 

School for Jewish Living 

Resumes 

 

August 31 Slichot 

7:00 PM  

 

High Holy Day  

Schedule on  

Front Page 

 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith,  

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien,  

Proofreader 
 

Rich Cacace, 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 
 

Board of Directors 

 

President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Matt Dannheisser 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Deborah Buchalter 

 Rich Cacace 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 

 Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Rosh Hashanah begins at 

sunset on Wed., Sept. 4 
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